




damage to our property. We have already had to put up with 5 years of building work at 
Balderstone Grange which has been renovated. 

2. We cannot understand the statement that the access will be designed to accommodate fire 
vehicles because our driveway is very narrow and is bordered by stone walls. 

3. The 5 houses in our cluster share a Klargester sewage system which is already overloaded 
and could not serve another house . 

4. The farm buildings which were demolished and buried had an asbestos roof. 
5. Is that asbestos buried beneath the present lawn ? 
6. We cannot understand how the existing trees could be preserved when a house is built with 

parking for 3 vehicles. 

Conclusion 

The application for permission in principle proposes a development which is contrary to the policies 
contained within the adopted Core Strategy and the National Planning Policy Framework. It would 
result in the creation of a dwelling in the open countryside that fails to meet proven local need or 
deliver regeneration benefits. The proposal is in direct conflict with the aims and objectives of the 
development plan in that the granting of permission in principle would lead to the creation of a 
dwelling within the defined open countryside without sufficient justification. In addition, it would lead 
to development in an unsustainable location that does not benefit from adequate or suitable 
walkable access to services and facilities. Residents and visitors would be reliant on the car to gain 
access to the site as the site has no access to public transport. I trust that you will take these 
comments into account in reaching your decision. 

Yours sincerely, 

Judith Douglas 
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